TOWN OF SEAGROVE MINUTES REGULAR MEETING SEPTEMBER 2, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mayor Edmonds. Commissioners in attendance were: Jodi Sapper, Pam Allen, Ruby Mullin, Barbara Luther, and Jason Auman.

A. Approval of Minutes and Treasurer's Report

The minutes from the August 5th Town Meeting were presented for review. A correction is needed to the name of the Citizen of the Year Award. The proper name is the Town of Seagrove Citizen of the Year Award. Town Clerk Morse will make the correction. After further review, Commissioner Mullin made a motion to accept the minutes with a second made by Commissioner Sapper. The motion passed unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report for August was presented for review. After review, a motion to accept the Treasurer's Report was made by Commissioner Sapper with a second made by Commissioner Auman. Motion carried unanimously.

B. Police Report

The police report was presented by Chief Maness. He detailed the number of miles driven (1157), hours worked during August were 278.50 including 11 hours in court. There were 19 field interviews, 2 on view arrests, 1 DWI, 11 traffic citations, 4 written warnings, 24 verbal warnings, 2 officer assists, 3 domestic calls, 4 citizen assists, 89 business checks. There was 1 incident reports, 28 miscellaneous reports, and 5 miscellaneous calls. 3 ml of meth was seized during a traffic stop. An arrest was made in the Duck Smith House fire, 1 search warrant was served and 1 open investigation at Lantern Hill Pottery.

C. Committee Reports:

Mayor Pro-Tem Luther reported that she had spoken with Cathy Baiden who told her that work had been done on the chimney and once we determine that there are no more leaks they will replace the stained tile.

Commissioner Auman reported that there will be a Softball Tournament this coming weekend at the park. There will be 10 teams of 10 and under girls participating from around the area.

Clerk Morse reported that she has the contract for the Fire Inspections. She received a call from Mike Smith with Randleman regarding this. It was decided that we will sign this contract for this year and begin looking into a new contract for next year.

Commissioner Sapper mentioned that we need to begin looking at what we are going to do about switching gas companies. Mayor Edmonds will check on this and if we are going to stay with Central Gas, we need to have them check the tanks for a leak.

D. New Business

Mr. Steve Bibey then addressed the committee. He is a candidate for District Court Judge for Moore, Randolph and Montgomery Counties. He informed those in attendance of his background. He has military service where he retired as a Captain in the Reserves and also has served as a police officer. He is currently a practicing attorney in Moore County.

The next order of business was the Fire Department Contract. Attorney Marley sent the committee a draft of the contact for the Fire Department. There were a few places that the town needed to complete with their recommendations. After a lengthy discussion Commissioner Allen made a motion to accept the contract as worded with "Not to exceed \$30,000". Commissioner Mullin seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Commissioner Auman than made a motion to accept the dates for renewal as July 1, 2014 – June 30, 2015. Commissioner Allen seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

E. Business of the Community

A representative from Maple Springs Baptist Church is seeking the Town Council's approval to continue the Seagrove Run for the Hungry 5K Run/Walk that Harrison McNeill spearheaded last year. They would like to hold this event Saturday April 4, 2015. Once again the money raised will go to the CUOC of Seagrove. Commissioner Sapper made a motion to allow Maple Springs Baptist Church to hold the Seagrove Run for the Hungry 5K on April 4, 2015. Commissioner Auman seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

There being no other business to address, motion to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel matters was made by Mayor Pro-Tem Luther. Commissioner Mullin seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

TOWN OF SEAGROVE

Roy Edmonds, Mayor

ATTEST:

Shawn Morse, Town Clerk